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Maryland Medicaid Advisory Committee

May 28, 2009
Call to Order and Approval of Minutes

Mr. Kevin Lindamood, Chair, called to order the meeting of the Maryland Medicaid Advisory Committee (MMAC) at 1:15 p.m.  The Committee approved the April 23, 2009 minutes as written.  Ms. Sylvia Matthews attended the meeting for Mr. Floyd Hartley.

Departmental Report and Federal Update
Mr. John Folkemer, Deputy Secretary, Health Care Financing, gave the Committee the following update:
1) The Department is carving out dental services from the managed care organizations (MCOs).  Transition to the new Administrative Services Organization (ASO), Doral, is proceeding smoothly and on target for a July 1, 2009 start date.

2) The Department is hoping to qualify for a higher match for children in the Children’s Health Insurance Program (CHIP) under the new Children’s Health Insurance Program Reauthorization Act (CHIPRA) legislation.  To qualify the Department has to meet at least five of eight eligibility simplification policies and procedures.  Currently we meet three if them and have asked the Center for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS) for an interpretation of whether we meet the other two.
3) There may be additional budget cuts in the Medicaid program.  The Washington Post reported that the Governor is looking for $200 million in State General Fund reductions in the budget beginning July 2009.  The Department invited members of the Medicaid Advisory Committee to provide suggestions on where to make these cuts.  The Committee was reminded that under the terms of the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act (ARRA), the Department cannot make any reductions in eligibility or we will lose the approximately $1.5 billion in enhanced federal match we expect to receive over the 27-month period.
HealthChoice Evaluation
Ms. Tricia Roddy, Director, Planning Administration, reviewed the HealthChoice Program Evaluation for calendar year (CY) 2007 with the Committee. Highlights of the discussion include:
1. Enrollment by race/ethnicity indicate the Hispanic population is growing.
2. The percentage of HealthChoice children receiving a well-child visit in the 10-14 year olds age group declined from 2006 to 2007.  The Department will look at this to determine if this decline is a data issue or a social issue.  In dentistry, providers have found that this age group is responsible for making their own dental appointments. The Committee also recommended doing a comparison between getting care in Federally Qualified Health Centers (FQHCs) where there are labs on site verses physicians offices where there is no on-site lab.
3. Enrollment by region has been stable.

4. HealthChoice children receiving lead testing by age group statewide increased for both the 12-23 months and the 24-35 months age groups.  This measure will change next year to 0-23 months instead of 12-23 months because some children get the screening before 12 months of age.
5. Cervical cancer can be prevented.  Vaccine injections start in the early teens so we have to get girls in for their well-visits.  We have to make sure women get their annual PAP smears.  The Committee suggested that for CY 2008 the Department may want to look at cervical cancer by race and ethnicity.
6. HIV is on the rise and MCOs are paid an enhanced rate for individuals with HIV.  Although 50% of newly enrolled individuals with HIV/AIDS have viral load testing within the first 180 days, 50% are not. The Committee feels MCOs can do a better job and asked if the Medical Directors from the MCOs present on this next month.

7. Children in foster care have a higher percentage of receiving care than other populations.
8. The evaluation shows we are doing well in diabetes care.  Maybe we can apply the lessons we’ve learned in diabetes care to cervical cancer and breast cancer screening.
The Medicaid Advisory Committee gave the Department several recommendations, one of which was to increase access.  The Department is asking the Committee again for ideas on how to develop a loan repayment plan for physicians.  Physician loans will be repaid in exchange for service in underserved areas throughout the state.  The Department will identify the shortage areas.  The Health Care Access and Reimbursement Committee recommended that this initiative be funded through hospital rates. 

Committee members were given a draft copy of the Evaluation of the Primary Adult Care (PAC) Program for review and discussion at the June 25, 2009 MMAC meeting.
Emergency Department (ED) Diversion
On May 27, 2009 the Department met with the MCO medical directors, stakeholders and others to examine clinical care for Medicaid recipients and reasons why Medicaid recipients overuse the emergency department.  Managed Care Organizations identified barriers and positive aspects for their populations.  Solutions to this problem will be addressed at subsequent meetings.  Medicaid Advisory Committee members Mr. Kevin Lindamood and Ms. Patricia Arzuaga attended the meeting also.  Handouts from this meeting will be forwarded to the Committee and will be posted on the Departments website.
Committee members suggested the ED Diversion group look at how many emergency department visits are dental related.  The Committee also suggested providing more open services and looking at the difficulty getting urgent care, walk-in and same day appointments.    
Both pilot ED Diversion pilot project grantees, Baltimore Medical System and Montgomery County’s Primary Care Coalition (PCC), were in attendance at the May 27th meeting. The Department will not change any regulations or policies before all data is in from the projects and see how they are working.  In the grant application the object was to identify, capture (for the uninsured population) and take money out of the hospitals.
Enrollment in Medical Assistance for Families is currently over 41,000 adults and other caretaker relatives as a result of the expansion.
Substance Abuse Update

The Substance Abuse Data Workgroup made a series of recommendations that the Department is in the process of examining.  Three recommendations that are currently being implemented include:
1) The Substance Abuse Improvement Initiative recommended developing formal regulations.  The Department has never has a separate chapter of the regulations for substance abuse.  Regulations have been drafted and will go to the Joint Committee on Administrative, Executive and Legislative Review (AELR).

2) Provider transmittal

3) Substance abuse services will be added to the PAC program on January 1, 2010, simplifying coding and increasing provider payment rates.

4) The Alcohol and Drug Abuse Administration (ADAA) is working with their providers to bill Medicaid first before they use grant money.
Waiver and State Plan Regulation Changes

Regulations:

1) MCO clean-up regulations – includes changes to self-referral substance abuse services.
2) Emergency and proposed regulations for the dental program – paying for dental services through one single ASO and clarify how we provide services.  This also includes the specific services for pregnant women and REM adults.

3) State plan amendments will occur to cover the dental issues.

4) Have to level fund and cut some provider rates due to budget cuts.  Nursing homes are flat-funded.
5) Mental Hygiene Administration will re-implement targeted case management through the state plan.  They are moving to a different methodology and will have new regulations.
Waivers: 

1) The CMS wants the Department to do a better job on quality assurance measures in the Autism Waiver.

2) The Living at Home Waiver advisory group will discuss amendments.  Amendments included for clean-up had to be pulled out because they were not going to be implemented on July 1, 2009.
Medicaid Dental Town Hall Forum

A Medicaid Dental Town Hall Forum was held on April 6, 2009 to discuss the lack of access to dental services for Medicaid eligible children and the steps that can be taken to address these issues and improve the delivery of services.

The majority of Medicaid patients are seen by general dentists.  One solution is to increase the pediatric skills of general dentists with the establishment of an incentive structured apprenticeship, continuing education (CE) program offered by practicing pediatric dentists for practicing general dentists. General dentists need on the ground training with pediatric dentists to feel comfortable treating children.
Intra-System Quality Council
The winning Administrative Services Organization (ASO) vendor bid almost $5M less per year to perform the same functions as the current vendor. Providers are concerned that they may not be able to perform functions such as bill payment adequately, thereby jeopardizing a financially fragile provider network.

Public Comments

There were no public comments.
Adjournment

Mr. Lindamood adjourned the meeting at 2:45 p.m.







Respectfully Submitted








Carrol Barnes  







PAGE  
5
Maryland Medicaid Advisory Committee – May 28, 2009                                                                                                       


